Sample Support Letters and Instructions

For Supervisor Chavez's Referral Item #10: Support for Eastridge Little League

March 8, 2022 Board of Supervisors Meeting

Instructions to submit public comment for item 10:

- 1. Use any of the sample letters below, and feel free to edit to include your personal thoughts.
- 2. Email your letter to all these email addresses (copy and paste into one email)
 - **a. Subject Line:** Please attach to Item 10 Referral to Support Eastridge Little League from Supervisor Chavez
 - b. Send to: BoardOperations BoardOperations@cob.sccgov.org; Wasserman, Mike Mike.Wasserman@bos.sccgov.org; Ellenberg, Susan Susan.ellenberg@BOS.SCCGOV.ORG; Simitian, Joe Socgov.org; Chavez, Cindy Cindy.Chavez@bos.sccgov.org; Lee, Otto Otto.lee@BOS.SCCGOV.ORG

The letter/email should be sent no later than Mon 3/07 at 12pm (earlier is BEST)

Instructions to speak during Item 10 on March 8, 2022:

Use this link to join the meeting and raise your hand when Item 10 is discussed: March 8, 2022, 9:30 a.m. https://sccgov-org.zoom.us/j/93128669651. You may also call into the meeting by smartphone at (669) 900-6833, Webinar ID 9312 866 9651#.

Sample letters:

Dear Board of Supervisors,

We ask you please support Supervisor Chavez's referral Item #10 to help continue youth baseball in East San José. Eastridge Little League has been active since 1972 and this year is celebrating their 50th Anniversary! Many of the coaches have played baseball in the league since their youth and have gone on to volunteer their time and energy to keep the league going.

We are grateful for Supervisor Chavez's leadership, the partnership with the City of San José and the Health Trust. Thank you for your tremendous support to move our kids to a safe and cleaner space to continue youth baseball.

Gratefully,

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I urge you to please support Supervisor Chavez's referral Item #10. This is so important so that our East Side youth can continue to play baseball in a safe and clean location!

Sincerely,

Dear Board of Supervisors,

Please support Supervisor Chavez's referral Item #10. Our kids cannot continue to play in the flight path of planes with leaded fuel over their heads. They need a clean and safe location to play at, as soon as possible! I am so grateful that the County, the City of San Jose, and the Health Trust have agreed to work together to support Eastridge Little League and our children.

Please approve Supervisor Chavez's proposal and return quickly with a plan.

Sincerely,

Dear Board of Supervisors,

Please VOTE YES to support Supervisor Cindy Chavez's referral Item #10. We need a clean and safe place for Eastridge Little League so our kids can continue to play the sport they love and cement the values of leadership, teambuilding, and respect.

I ask you please work quickly with the City of San José, The Eastridge Little League and the Health Trust so have they have a space for the Spring Season.

Sincerely,

Dear Board of Supervisors,

We are so grateful for Supervisor Chavez's leadership through Item 10. The referral seeks funding for Eastridge Little League and asks the Board to consider recommendations for actions that will sustain

Eastridge Little League for the next five years and bring critically needed investment into our East San José parks.

Please vote yes on all actions so our kids can quickly relocate to a cleaner and safe field for baseball. Thank you for your support!

Kindly,

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I urge you to support Supervisor Chavez's referral Item #10 on this agenda. Eastridge Little League has been here for decades, and we must find them a safe and clean home quickly! The children need a place to play; it is no longer safe for them to continue at Reid-Hillview Airport.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,